
NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT 
Minutes of the Board of Commissioners 

      Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Katherine Kopij 
Office Tel: 603-445-2453 

 
Date August 1st, 2023 

 
 
Commissioners:  Patrick Kiniry, Chair; Melissa Colburn; Katherine Kopij 
 
Attendees: William Crawford, Fire; Robert McGuirk, Water; Rose Bolio, Treasurer; Cheryl 
Mayberry, Selectboard.  
 
Commissioner’s Meeting called to order at 7:05pm by Com Kiniry 
 
Minutes of  July 25th, 2023, approved by Motion from Melissa, Seconded by Katherine with all in 
favor.  
 
FIRE:  
Chief turned in invoices totaling $451.90.  
Chief turned in payroll for July totaling $3277.75.  
Engine 2 is out of service for repairs.  
Pump testing will take place in October.  
8 air cylinders are out for testing, 2 new cylinders were ordered along with 6 pails of class A foam.  
Research is being done in regards to locating used air packs as the current air packs are 17 years 
old.  
Chief will let the Water Operator know 24-48 hours in advance when any trainings will involve use 
of the hydrants.  
Lt. Pecor has been pump trained on Engine 2.  
  
WATER: 
Samples will be taken tomorrow including Sodium and Chlorine levels. Trojan was here at 
9am on Monday for Training with the new system. Ethan from Weston and Sampson 
emailed a new solution for the Sodium Permanganate for Bob to try.  
 
Misc:  
Members of the Village have made complaints about potholes and have been directed to call 
District 4 as Route 12 is a state road. We will also be in contact with them about road conditions.  
The dumpster will be here the 4th-11th.  
Pat will go see John Foster tomorrow to discuss properties that are violating ordinances.  
Joe Dibernardo has agreed to be the ZBA alternate and partake in the Zoning Update Committee 
that is tentatively on August 16th at 7pm.  
 
Cheryl:  
A Member of the Village has asked why the Village hasn’t merged with the Town of Walpole. She 
was directed to come speak to the Commissioners at a meeting.  
Mike Simmons is the new Road Agent.  
Cheryl will bring the letter regarding Pearl Street up to the Select Board along with asking about a  
date for East St. paving.  
 



 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Com Kiniry, seconded by Com Melissa, with all in favor. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:12 PM. 
 
     
 
     
     ______________________________________ 
     Respectfully Submitted, 
     Rebecca L. Neily 
 
---------------------------------------- 
Patrick Kiniry, Chair 
 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Melissa Colburn 
 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Katherine Kopij 
 
Note:  These are UNAPPROVED minutes.  Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of 
the next Commissioner’s Meeting. 

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, 

religion, age, disability, and marital or family status. 

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer. 
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